MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE RAM (GRAMPIAN) ATHLETICSPRIVATE 
 LEAGUE

held on Zoom on Sunday, November 10th, 2024 at 2pm
Present: 
Andy Dobbie
Secretary (Aberdeen AAC)


Linda Dobbie
Records Secretary (Aberdeen AAC)


Mark Davidson
Aberdeen AAC


Teresa Hood
Treasurer (Peterhead AAC )


Dianne Chisholm
North Secretary (Inverness Harriers)  


Carol Rose
East Secretary (Perth Strathtay Harriers )


Angela Elliott
Banchory Stonehaven AC


Alan McLean
Banchory Stonehaven AC


Debbie Letham
Dundee Hawkhill Harriers


Ken Letham
Dundee Hawkhill Harriers


Kerry Mann
Dundee Hawkhill Harriers


Robin Fraser
Montrose & DIstrict AC


Carolyn Rattray
Moray Road Runners


Susan Sutherland
Nairn AAAAC (part time)

Gail Greenwood
Perth Strathtay Harriers


Anna Scott
Ross County AC


Denis Shepherd
Minutes Secretary (Aberdeen AAC)

Andy Dobbie welcomed all those attending.

1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE: Apologies had been received from Winston Webber (President, Arbroath & District AC) and Lochaber AC (James Treasurer).

Post meeting note: Apologies were later received from Peterhead AAC (Mary Milne) and Fife AC (Elspeth Wallace)

2.
MINUTES OF 2023 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING


a) Approval of Minutes: The minutes were approved as correct (proposed by President, seconded by Perth).


b) Matters Arising:
There were no matters arising

3.        SECRETARY’S REPORT


Andy Dobbie delivered his report as follows:

I have been doing this job since the 2019 AGM and I must admit I have enjoyed doing it, although sometimes with reservations. I have been ably assisted by Mark Davidson and his team, and of course not forgetting Winston Webber and Carol Rose, who between them have managed to get the meetings and duties done here in the East. Dianne Chisholm is at present the North Secretary and, with a few ‘teething’ problems with the dos and don’ts, I think things finally went well. They are now using the same system as we do here in the East, and as a result the points and meetings are being run much more simply and results are much easier to deal with.

As for the East, I don’t know what has happened there!! We never got a secretary to cover the minor duties involved. So I ask them this coming year to supply one, and I (if I’m still League Secretary) will help as required.

Unfortunately we lost two clubs up North but all still went well; hopefully they’ll come back. Travel costs and ferries were the main reasons for their leaving. 

Sponsorship!! I would also like to take this opportunity to thank RAM, our sponsors, for their continual support. At last year’s final I discussed 2024 with their manageress and asked if they would sponsor us. This was agreed and they increased the figure to £7000. One of the points that have let us down is publication/photographs. I have asked throughout the season for photographs to be sent to me for sending to RAM. They asked us if we could supply them for publication on their sporting pages. I did this for the Perth meeting and the final along with Fiona Davidson. Unfortunately that was all we supplied. They were very pleased with what they got but I felt within ourselves we could have supplied more.

Through the Facebook page as well as our website we have been able hopefully to keep all the clubs up to date. Please feel free to use Facebook and any sensible comments will be looked at and discussed and passed on where required.

I wish the League and all the best for 2025

4.        TREASURER’S REPORT

Statement of accounts: The Treasurer had previously circulated a finance report which showed an opening balance of £27,182.45, income of £11,050.00, expenditure of £7,634.60 and a closing balance of £30,597.85. Sponsorship was £7,000.00. No first aid invoices had been received for Perth, or for the July and August Inverness meetings. These would have to be sought out and the figures included in the next year’s accounts. As two teams had withdrawn and Caithness had only competed for half the season, only 5.5 subscriptions had been received from North teams. 
It was proposed by the Treasurer, seconded by Inverness, that the accounts be accepted and this was agreed unanimously. 
5.         RECORDS SECRETARY’S REPORT

Linda Dobbie had distributed lists of records including seven set in 2024 (3 more than in 2023). Worthy of note were the U15 boys’ high jump and U13 boys’ 1200m records. Certificates were ready to distribute or post. It was proposed by the Records Secretary, seconded by Dundee Hawkhill, that these be accepted.
6.       ELECTION OF OFFICE BEARERS FOR 2023
Office bearers were elected as follows:
a)
President: Winston Webber (Arbroath) was proposed by the Records Secretary, seconded by Perth Strathtay and unanimously re-elected.

b)
Secretary: Andy Dobbie (Aberdeen) was proposed by Perth Strathtay, seconded by Nairn and unanimously re-elected. 
c)
Treasurer: Teresa Hood (Peterhead) was proposed by the Secretary, seconded by Ross County and unanimously re-elected. 

d)
North Section Secretary: Dianne Chisholm (Inverness) was proposed by the Secretary, seconded by Nairn and unanimously elected. 

e)
East Section Secretary: Carol Rose (Perth Strathtay) was proposed by the Secretary, seconded by Dundee Hawkhill and unanimously re-elected. 


 f)
League Records Secretary: Linda Dobbie (Aberdeen) was proposed by Perth Strathtay, seconded by Inverness and unanimously re-elected. 
7.
Dates, Venues and Convening Clubs FOR 2023

The dates had been decided by Scottish Athletics and the following tracks (subject to availability) and hosts were agreed. The North section would be left to organise their own hosts.

27 April: 
East at Aberdeen (Aberdeen AAC)

North at Inverness 


(Sun.)



1 June: 
East at Dundee (Dundee Hawkhill)

North at Inverness

(Sun.)



13 July
East at Dundee (Arbroath and Perth Strathtay)
North at Inverness 


(Sun.)

7 Sept.:                                      Final at Aberdeen (Aberdeen AAC) 

(Sun.)


Post-meeting note: owing to track availability, the first two meeting were later altered as follows:

27 April: 
East at Perth (Dundee Hawkhill)


North at Inverness 


(Sun.)



1 June: 
East at Aberdeen (Aberdeen AAC)

North at Inverness


(Sun.)


8.
POINTS FOR DISCUSSION

a) 2024 League fees: Teresa Hood reported that the League’s finances were healthy. The Secretary confirmed that RAM sponsorship was likely to continue at the same level and proposed the fees remain at £300. This was unanimously agreed.

b) Track and field athletes’ awards for 2024: The following were agreed:

Male track: James Shinnie (Aberdeen). League record 3:43.70 in under-13 1200m

Male field: Murray Taylor (Inverness), League record 1.95m in under-15 high jump 

Female track: Kathryn Christie (Banchory Stonehaven), 24.27 in senior 200m
No proposals were made for the female field award. The meeting deliberated on this and, as it appeared that no one had achieved anything outstanding, it was decided that no award be decided at this time; however, clubs were asked to make further investigations and make suggestions on a deserving recipient.
Post-meeting note: it was later pointed out by Aberdeen that Iona Thompson (Inverness) had a League performance of 4.53m in the under-13 long jump which would rank her 2nd in the Scottish rankings, and clubs would be asked to agree that she should receive the award.

c) Trophies: It was reported that the male field trophy was still missing and had not been returned by the winner of 2019. The trophy was most probably with Inverness or Ross County and Dianne Chisholm agreed to make enquiries.
d) League Structure: It was agreed the League would carry on with 3 meetings plus the final. The lack of competing seniors was noted and Dianne Chisholm would discuss this with Lochaber AC.
e) Photography: sponsors RAM were looking for more photos and it was suggested the Legue hire a photographer for one North and one East match. The North clubs said they did not take photos because of an issue with parents’ consent; however, the Secretary said this should not be an issue because the photos only went to the sponsors and not to the press, while individual athletes could be left out of photos if there were objections. Teresa Hood offered to organise a photographer for the Aberdeen matches at minimal cost, and Ross County said they knew of a photographer involved in athletics and would discuss with the North Secretary.
9.
ANY OTHER COMPETENT BUSINESS

a) Pole vault: Perth proposed a non-counting pole vault be held at the Aberdeen April meeting and this was unanimously agreed.
b) Timetable of events: Perth pointed out the lack of variety in women’s throwing events in the 2023 programme. Carol Rose agreed to examine the field timetable and make the necessary adjustments. There was also a request that the high jump in the final be scheduled for an earlier time. It was also suggested that the senior triple jump be non-counting as serious accidents were known to befall inexperienced athletes who were competing just for the points; there was no objection to this.
c) Accuracy of results: Denis Shepherd pointed out that, although it had been agreed at the 2022 AGM that implement weights be included in results of throws events, this had not happened in 2024 and therefore some results (mainly under-11) were shown wrongly on Power of 10 who had to make assumptions about implements. Mark Davidson agreed to make sure weights were included in future results.
10.  
THANKS AND CLOSE OF MEETING

Andy Dobbie thanked everyone for their attendance, and thanked Denis Shepherd for taking the minutes. He also informed the meeting that the suggested date for the next AGM was 26th October 2025.


The meeting closed at 3.05pm.

Post-meeting item: the following was later received as an intended President’s report from Winston Webber:

I would like to welcome everyone to the RAM Athletics League AGM 2024. 

Firstly, I would like to thank RAM Tubulars for their continued support of the League. It is gratefully received. 

The summer was not the best and the cold and wet meetings were not ideal to produce great performances but the athletes and officials endured the conditions with great resilience and humour. 

We are a development league and not only develop the athletes but also help develop officials and provided access to EDM at a few matches. Having officials is critical for the League to function and we thank them all for turning up and helping at the matches and welcoming the trainees and helpers get started officiating. There is an incentive to supply officials at the League matches but the final seems to be a problem as quoted by one club: “I do not get any points for helping at the final.“ I hope this is not an extensive attitude as without help  the matches would not happen.

The RAM League continues to thrive and grow hopefully beyond the pre-COVID-19 attendances. The sponsors have expressed a wish to get some photographs of the North and East Leagues so I hope we can not only display the RAM Athletics League banners but also get some photographs of the competitions. 

Another good if very cold RAM Athletics League season and I look forward to a new exciting season ahead.

